Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Nicaragua
(33rd session of UPR Working Group, 15 May 2019)
Mr. President,

The DPRK warmly welcomes the delegation of Nicaragua headed by H.E. Mr. Valdrack Ludwing Jaentschke Whitaker, Minister Adviser to the President of Nicaragua for International Relations and the Wider Caribbean to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 

We commend the Government of Reconciliation and National Unity of Nicaragua for its sincere and consistent efforts for protection and promotion of human rights of Nicaraguans while striving to remove the negative effects on the enjoyment of human rights caused by the violent events. 

We particularly note with appreciation the sustained state policies and international commitments, significant achievements in the areas of poverty reduction, primary health care, education, housing, protection of vulnerable group such as children, women, older persons and persons with disabilities. 

My delegation wishes the Government of the Reconciliation and National Unity of Nicaragua all the best in its future endeavor for the promotion and protection of human rights and recommends the following. 

1) Fully implement programs aimed at supporting the most vulnerable in society such as the Zero Hunger Programme and the distribution of “Production Capacity Recovery” packs. 

2) To further consolidate the family and community health-care model in line with the Primary Health-care Strategy and share good practices in this regard. 

Thank you. 
